

# **Troy Newsletter**



June 5, 2023

#### Notes from the Principal, Mrs. Roux ...

What an amazing school year we have had. We are down to just a few days left and those days will be spent finishing up last minute assessments, squeezing in a little more skill development, and allowing students to participate in fun activities as they prepare to say goodbye to friends and teachers for the summer.

As students wrap up the school year and head home for summer break, teachers will also be wrapping up the year by digging into this year's data to determine strengths, challenges and plans for next year. Families will be hearing from teachers later in the summer to introduce them to their classrooms and teachers for next year. Some decisions are still to be determined based on the school budget approval and other factors that we will consider over the summer in order to plan for another incredible year starting on August 29, 2023

I want to wish our 5th grade students the best of luck in middle school next year. The year I first started as Principal at Troy School, was the year they were in Kindergarten. It has been a privilege watching them grow into the wonderful young people that they are. They are all ready for the next exciting chapter in their lives. I also want to say thank you to the parents of these students. It has been a pleasure working with you to meet your child's needs.

This will be my last newsletter for this school year. I will reach out over the summer to keep everyone informed of important decisions and updates regarding next year, with important dates to remember as we gear up for another fantastic school year. I hope you all have a safe and sunny summer with plenty of opportunities to make special memories with family and friends.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have questions, concerns, or need support for your child or your family. Have a great week!

(email: <a href="mailto:lroux@rsu3.org">lroux@rsu3.org</a> school phone: 948-2280 home phone: 568-3980 cell: 323-0990)

#### Notes from the Office:



#### Important Upcoming Dates.....

June 6 - Spring Concert 1:45 p.m.

June 12 - Field Day

June 13 - Last Student Day (early release)

June 13 - Budget Referendum - please get out and vote

June 14 - School Board Meeting

K-2	This week in 1st & 2nd Students have had a variety of theme day activities throughout the week. We made math board games to review all the things we learned in math. Students did a Hawaiian craft where they reflected on the school year.
3-5	Students have been working diligently on all of their science projects on the water cycle! Their knowledge will be raining on others as they start presenting them next week.
	Fifth graders got their first opportunity to visit Mt. View Middle School!  They had so much fun meeting the teachers, getting to know some of the expectations, and trying the amazing choices at lunch.
Library	This is one of our last weeks of library! We will be working on finishing up our chapter books and enjoying some picture books. Please remember to help your students return all their overdue books before the last day! We still have quite a few that need to come back!
SEL	This week at Troy, we talked about how we want our SEL class to go next year. We then enjoyed a fun combined class for movie day!
Garden	We enjoyed another busy week working in the school garden! We harvested our first crop of radishes and checked on our growing potatoes, covering them with a little more soil. Students watered in the hoop house and our raised beds, and mulched as well.
	With summer vacation just around the corner, summer garden helpers are needed. If you are willing to help do a little weeding or watering this summer, on a one-time or more frequent basis, please let me know! No experience necessary! Please contact Darcy Johnston at <a href="mailto:djohnston@rsu3.org">djohnston@rsu3.org</a> , or leave a message with our secretary, Joyce, at 948-2280.

# 2023 Mount View Soccer Camp



# July 24 - July 28

The Mount View Youth Soccer Camp is coming and we are pumped to get back at it!

What: Mount View Youth Soccer Camp

Where: Mount View Complex & MVMS soccer field

Who: All students entering K-8

When: July 24 - July 28, 8:30 AM-1PM

Cost: \$100 (Scholarships available - email Coach Page for more info)

Please make checks payable to Mount View Soccer Program

Camp Director: David Page (dpage@rsu3.org) - MV Girls Varsity Coach

All proceeds benefit both the Girls & Boys Soccer Programs. Every player will receive breakfast and lunch each day as well as a camp t-shirt. Mornings will focus on individual, partner and small group skills while the afternoon will work on team skills and strategy.

You will need to register in advance to guarantee your t-shirt size. You can also register from 8:30 to 9AM in the MVHS lobby on the first day. There is no one available to supervise campers before 8:30 so DO NOT drop your child off before that time. Thanks everyone - I hope you and your player are as excited to get back at it as we are!

You can join our Facebook Group to keep updated about MV Community
Youth Soccer News at: @Mount View Community Youth Soccer News

### Mount View Youth Soccer Camp Registration Form

Parent/Guardian Name(s)	
Email .	
Address .	
Cell/Home Phone	
Work Phone .	
Emergency Contact & Phone	# (other than parent)
Student's Full Name & Age	
If any of the players have n	nedical/special needs, please list details below:
Waiver:	
	physical activity that can sometimes result in injury,
	od physical condition and can participate in the
	he Mount View Youth Soccer Camp and/or any of
	ble for any accidents, injuries, or illness relating alf of my child as a result of participation in the
Mount View Youth Soccer Can	
Parent Signature	Date